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Sean Young, 27, Devoted to His Family;
Owner of Trinity Home Improvements
Sean Young, 27, devoted and

loving son, brother, grandson,
uncle, cousin and friend, lost his
valiant battle for life here on earth
at University Hospital on Tues-
day, August 12, 2014.

Born in Livingston, Sean had
resided in Westfield with a brief
stint in New Albany, Ohio, until
moving to Cranford with his
brother, Tim, four years ago.

Sean was the owner of Trinity
Home Improvements.

Sean was predeceased by his
grandfather, Robert Armstrong,
and grandmother, Olive Young.
He is survived by his proud and
loving parents, Joseph and
Kathleen Young; his beloved
brothers, Timothy and J.R., and
J.R.’s wife, Amy, and his adored
nephews, Ryan and Charlie, as
well as his dear grandmother,

Mary Armstrong, and grandfa-
ther, Joseph Young, along with
many cherished aunts, cousins
and friends.

A Funeral Mass was offered on
Friday, August 15, at St. Helen’s
Roman Catholic Church in
Westfield. Interment followed at
Fairview Cemetery in Westfield.

Arrangements were by the
Dooley Colonial Home, 556
Westfield Avenue, Westfield.

In lieu of flowers, a donation in
Sean’s name can be made to The
Boy Scouts of America or Habitat
for Humanity.
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Michael Murphy Earns
DAR History Medal

CRANFORD — The Cranford
Daughters of the American Revo-
lution (DAR) recently awarded
the National DAR Excellence in
History Medal to Cranford High
School graduating senior Michael
Murphy.

The award is based on out-
standing work with the highest
average in American History stud-
ies. Michael will attend American
University in Washington, D.C.
in the fall with a major in history.
A Cranford High School staff
member commented that,
“Michael is passionate about his-
tory.”

Barbara Krause, DAR American
History chairwoman, presented
the award on behalf of the
Cranford DAR. The Cranford
chapter has given the award at
Cranford High School for more
than 40 years.

CDC Offering Classes
For Grades 5 to 8

CRANFORD — CDC Theatre,
New Jersey’s oldest community
theatre, will be offering theatre
classes for students beginning
Monday, September 15. Curtain
Call classes will have two divi-
sions: Act One and Act Two. Each
13-week class will culminate in
its very own production. Act One
will put on The Nutcracker and be
for students in grades 1 through
4, meeting Mondays beginning
September 15 from 3:30 to 5:30
pm. Act Two will put on A Christ-
mas Peter Pan and be for stu-
dents in grades 5 through 8,
meeting Wednesdays from 3:30
to 5:30 p.m. All classes will be
held at CDC Theatre, located at
78 Winans Avenue in Cranford.

Students in each class will work
on all aspects of the show includ-
ing creating the set, working on
finding and making props and
producing costumes. Tuition for
13 weeks is $250. For more in-
formation contact
megferentinos@yahoo.com and
visit www.cdcthestre.org.
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Garwood Knights
Seek School Supplies
GARWOOD — The Garwood

Knights of Columbus are collect-
ing brand-new school supplies
for children who are served by
St. Joseph Social Service Center
in Elizabeth.

Among the suggested items
are: pencils, pens, pencil cases,
filler paper, notebooks (marble,
one-, two- and five-subject), rul-
ers, crayons, coloring books, fold-
ers, binders, highlighters, scis-
sors, staplers, staples, rubber
bands, erasers, paper clips, glue
sticks, art supplies and back-
packs.

People may drop off their dona-
tions after 4 p.m. weekdays at
the Garwood Knights of Colum-
bus Council Hall, located at 37
South Avenue in Garwood, oppo-
site PathMark. On weekends, in-
dividuals are asked to first call
(908) 789-9809 after 2 p.m. Park-
ing is available behind the hall off
Willow Avenue (turn at Marty
Shoes). Visitors are asked to use
the hall’s side-door entrance. For
further information, call (908)
789-9809 after 4 p.m. or Keith
Gallagher at (908) 789-0931.

participates in. The $120 fee for
the annual seventh-grade, thee-
day trip to Stokes State Forest in
Branchville remained unchanged.

BOE Education Committee
Chairwoman Barbara Greet an-
nounced the school had taken
delivery of 250 “Chromebooks”
for students’ use. A Chromebook
is essentially a laptop computer
that runs on the Google-devel-
oped Chrome operating system
and is designed to run programs
on the Internet.

While largely intended for the
middle-school students, some
will be available for the elemen-
tary grades. Ms. Guerriero said

that some issues regarding the
devices had not been resolved,
like who would be responsible
for repairs if a student took the
computer home and it was dam-
aged. Therefore, it had not been
decided if the students would be
allowed to remove the comput-
ers from the school.

And the board adopted a re-
vised school calendar that has
the first day of school on Thurs-
day, September 4, and finishing
Wednesday, June 17. The revi-
sions included a change in the
“Back to School Night” from
Thursday, September 11, to
Thursday, September 18.

Christina M. Hinke for The Westfield Leader
DOING THE HULA...A Hula-Hoop Contest for kids was among the featured
activities during the family-friendly Cruiser Night held last Thursday in Cranford.

The violation of CEPA claims
that Ms. Ariemma objected to
the demand that she accept a
pay freeze, objected to the “de-
fendants’ violation of the Open
Public Meetings Act” with accu-
sations they were using e-mail to
“discuss and formulate decisions”
and objected to Mr. Mathieu’s
actions by “advising him that a
violation of the law occurs when
you underfund a budget.”

In the 21-page complaint, Ms.
Ariemma described Mr. Mathieu
as “angry, accusatory and exces-
sively authoritative” when in 2011,
as finance committee chairman,
he expelled her from a budget
committee meeting. It accused
him of “intimidation,” “harass-
ment” and “retaliation,” and after
she complained about his con-
duct, the complaint said his “an-
ger and hostility” against her con-
tinued to the point where she was
afraid to go to the grocery store.

The complaint also made note
that he moved her garbage cans
from the curb to the rear of her
property.

Ms. Ariemma was on vacation
and could not be reached for
comment. Mr. Mathieu’s lawyer
did not return calls for comment.

Mr. Antonelli said last week that
the dismissal of the charges
against Mr. Mathieu individually
does not hurt his case. “As far as
we are concerned we are ready
to proceed with the trial. The
most significant and serious
charges are going to trial, and we
don’t believe anything done to-
day has affected the merits of
our case.”

Garwood BOE Introduces Larson

Probitas Verus Honos

Mathieu Removed as Defendant


